Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/JS

	Application No: 
	3/2005/0390/P

	Development Proposed:
	Dining room extension at 67 Preston Road, Longridge

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/ RECOMMENDATION:

	Planning permission is sought for a single storey rear extension to provide a dining room.  The overall maximum dimensions are approximately 4m x 3m x 2.5m to eaves and 3.6m to the apex of the pitch.  The property is a semi detached dormer bungalow within the settlement boundary of Longridge.  In terms of visual amenity, the proposal is sympathetic to the dwelling and would not, in my opinion, detract from the appearance of the locality.  Boundary fences to either side of the extension would minimise overlooking to adjacent properties and the scale of the proposal is such that significant loss of light would not occur.

I am satisfied that the proposed complies with the relevant planning policies and I therefore recommend accordingly.  



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 9 MAY 05














